
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 31, 2011 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84110 
 
Attn: Ms. Julie Orchard 
 Commission Secretary 
 
 Re: Follow up Letter for Renewable Energy Re Solar Resource in Oregon 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
 The purpose of this letter is to inform the Commission that Rocky Mountain Power 
hereby withdraws its Notice Pursuant to Utah Code Ann. § 54-17-502(2)(e), filed with the 
Commission September 13, 2010, pertaining to PacifiCorp’s intent to acquire the small solar 
resource described in PacifiCorp’s letter to the Commission dated July 20, 2010.  In that letter, 
PacifiCorp notified the Commission that, pursuant to ORS 757.370, PacifiCorp intended to 
acquire a solar resource with an output of greater than or equal to 500 kilowatts and less than or 
equal to 5 megawatts that would come into service 2011.   
 
 PacifiCorp does not intend to include the solar resource in Utah rate base because the 
resource is being acquired pursuant to an Oregon-specific mandate, under ORS 757.370. As 
such, PacifiCorp’s position is that all costs the Company bears in meeting the requirements of 
ORS 757.370 should be borne solely by the state of Oregon and its customers.   
 
 Feel free to contact me at 801.220.4050 if you have any further questions regarding this 
matter.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Yvonne R. Hogle 
Senior Counsel 
Rocky Mountain Power 
 
cc: Dave Taylor 

Yvonne R. Hogle 
Senior Counsel 
One Utah Center 
201 S. Main Street, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
801.220.4050 
801.220.3299 Fax 
 



  

 Mark Tallman 
 Stacey Kusters 


